Vaucluse/Diamond Bay Precinct Committee Meeting
Date and time: 7 October 2010, 7:30pm-10pm

Venue: Kimberley Reserve Community Hall, Kimberley Reserve, Military Road

Attendees : 16 People including  Mayor Sally Betts, Deputy Major Mirian Guttman-Jones, Council Officers  Director Bronwyn Kelly, Tanya Whitmarsh.

11 residents – David Spicer as Chairperson and Lawrence Yeung Minute Taker
Apologies: Councilor Yvonne Coburn, Sally Yeung
Minutes of last Meeting held on 1 July 2010 was circulated to the attendees.

Agenda item – Funding the Future on Waverley Council’s services 2010-2022. A presentation by Bronwyn Kelly on a study report. The study solicited community input on existing services and some desirable enhancements. Issues on funding options – providing no additional funding for Service Plus or invest in Service Plus with incremental rate increases – were raised and briefly discussed. Rate comparisons with other councils and in particular Randwick were made.   
Residents were encouraged to participate, and to provide feedback to the Council by 31 October, accessing the Have Your Say part on the Council website, Twitter, Facebook, in person or by phone.

Bronwyn Kelly and Tanya Whitmarsh left the meeting after the presentation/discussion.

Agenda item – Beach Parking. The annual resident permit fee has increased to $100 a year. There were two fee increases over the past two years, from $30 to $50, and to $100. Non resident business parking permits are $1,200 to $1,500 a year. $400,000 was collected from permit fees last year, yet $3.7 million parking meter time was consumed. 80% of park time is consumed by permit holders. A new parking monitoring system has been selected, and is flexible to effect new and alternate parking fee arrangements.
Resolution : The Precinct invites the Council to investigate ways of a more equitable charge/access system for the new parking monitoring system, including rates for resident users with different use frequencies for peak and off peak periods.

Moved by David Spicer, seconded by Bryce Basser, 8-0 in favour. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 1 July 2010 – accepted without comments.
Agenda item - Business Arising from Previous Meetings. 
· Rubbish pickup. The Council advised that with Deputy Major Miriam Guttman’s persistence, the proposal for a once a year general cleanup/pickup in addition to the twice a year at call pickups was agreed to by the Council. Residents will be notified of the arrangement for the general cleanup/pickup next year when the logistics are worked out. Work with Real Estate agents on backpackers and temporary rental rubbish collection has been on-going, and the results near Bondi Beach are evident. The Precinct acknowledge with thanks on the Council’s adoption of the new rubbish cleanup arrangement.

· LJ Levi and Learn to Play Bridge signs at Diamond Bay Road/Old South Head Road. David Spicer advised the meeting that Tim Stern of LJ Levi had informed him that the sign had been moved, although some meeting attendees did not notice any difference, and the signs continue to be hazardous to cars from the Diamond Bay Road turning onto the Old South Head Road. Proposed that Sue Bassetti and Dan Joannides from the Council meet with Tim Stern of LJ Levi and the Diamond Bay Bowling Club to work out a safe appropriate place for the signs in order not to obstruct driver vision.


Proposed by Sue Bassetti, seconded by Dan Joannides. 8-0 in favour.

· Boat Parking on Old South Head Road along the side of Diamond Bay Bowling Club.  The meeting mentioned the boat parking along that stretch of road is hazardous for driver vision turning into Old South Head Road. The Precinct requests the Traffic Committee to liaise with the Diamond Bay Bowling Club on a suitable day of the week to implement a 4 hour limit parking zone along the road from the start of Diamond Bay Road to Military Road intersection, and from Diamond Bay Road to Isabel Avenue (along the sides of the Bowling Club). This is intended to move the boat parking from that area, yet without causing undue parking limitations on the Diamond Bay Bowling Club patrons.

Proposal moved by John Joyce, seconded by Sue Bassetti. 8-0 in favour.

A list of micro issues was circulated to the attendees, and was discussed. 
- brief report by Dan Joannides on the Rose Bay Police meeting held a couple of weeks ago. Personal robbery was stable, although there was a spike in GPS and laptop stolen in cars. Police recommends closing doors and windows.

- widening of Diamond Bay Road. Proposal not agreed on.

- motorbikes roaring past Military Road. Residents are to ring and report incidents to the Rose Bay Police station.

- Burge street cemetery sandstone wall. Part of the sandstone retaining wall has fallen down. Major Sally Betts and Deputy Major Miriam Guttman are to visit the site on Monday, looking at ways to protect the trees and the sandstone wall.

- dog walker with unleashed dogs at Diamond Bay reserve. Residents are to contact/ring in for the Council Ranger to check. Ranger is to check on Bronte Beach area next week.

- weed killer. Request was made to Council to recommend herbicide to be used for eradicating weed in the reserves. 

It was also noted that only FOUR out of the ELEVEN residents present at the meeting received the meeting notice in their letter box.  On the attendance sheet they noted yes or no. This would indicate that  less than half the homes in the precinct received this notice and resulted in a poorer attendance than otherwise should have been the case.

Chairman sent the attendance notice in and requested this be followed up by the Council.

Meeting finished close to 10pm. 
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